THE PARISH OF CHRIST THE KING ALFRETON & SS PATRICK AND BRIDGET CLAY CROSS

104 Nottingham Road, ALFRETON, DE55 7GL

Church email: ctkchurchalfreton@gmail.com & 01773 833174

Parish Hall email: ctkchurchhall@gmail.com Manu John 07588719588

Parish website: christthekingalfreton.org
Parish Priest: Rev. Paul Nellikulam Pius

St Clare's Convent Clay Cross® 01246 862621 Safeguarding Rep: Veronica Grant ® 07513 725538



Corpus Christi Sunday: Weekly Bulletin 10th - 18th June 2023 CONFESSIONS ARE AVAILABLE BEFORE AND AFTER HOLY MASS ON REQUEST

Alfreton

Saturday 10th June: 6.30pm: Brenda Maycock RIP

Sunday 11th June: 10.30am Mass:

Peter & Bernadette Connolly RIP

Monday 12th June: No Mass

Wednesday 14th June: Kristin Holubec Wellbeing

9 am Adoration, 9.30 am Mass

Friday 16th June: Clare Babe Wellbeing

9 am Adoration, 9.30 am Mass

Saturday 17th June: 6.30pm Mass:Sean McGing RIP

Sunday18th June:10.30am Mass

Clay Cross

Parish Pastoral Council Chairman: Rob Farrell @ 07834 595856

Sunday 11th June: 9.00 am Mass: Mary Sheppard RIP

Tuesday 13th June: Michal Koniarski Ints

9.30am Adoration, 10am Mass

Christ the King School @ 01773 832919

Thursday 15th June: Clare Babe Wellbeing

9.30am Adoration, 10am Mass

Sunday 18th June: 9am Mass:

June 2023 Cleaners

Alfreton: Marta &York

Clay Cross: Veronica Grant & Jackie Makinson

Sick & Housebound

Please pray for – Sara Lane, Shirley Oakes, Ian Martin, Val Kerlin, Betty Deane, Mary Pfeffer, Hazel Titon, Martin Mullally, Elsie Stewart, Brian Bradford, Peter Egan. Ted Bennett, Jim Johnson, Rob Lane, John Oliver, Karen Parker, Bridie Joyce and Diane Davey. Please remember all in our parish who need our prayers.

Week's Readers: Alfreton

Saturday 6.30pm Jacob S / Veronica Grant Sunday10.30am Fiona Molumby / Natasha Erskin **Clay Cross:** Sunday 9am Manna / Volunteer

Next Week's Readers: Alfreton

Saturday 6.30pm Eugene Grant / Polly Welby Sunday 10.30am Catherine G / Francis O'Brien Clay Cross: Sunday 9am Jiya B / Seenia Bosko

Collection for 3rd - 04th June 2023

Alfreton	£265.31
Clay Cross	£161.22
Standing Order	£203.00
Total Collection	£629.53
Mass Offerings	£245.00
Candles	£38.82
Repository	£8.75
Hall Hire	£175.00

Many thanks for your generosity

"I believe that the most necessary thing to do on the feast of the Corpus Christi is not to explain some aspect of the Eucharist, but to revive wonder and marvel before the mystery" Raniero Catalamessa

Second Collection Today: World Communication Day

Next Sunday Second Collection: Day for Life

Lottery winners for June: Angela Isaacs, Mr P Walker, Steph Gannon, Mary Bentley, L Law

The SVP will be serving Bacon and Sausage Butties after 9.00 am. Mass at Clay Cross today (Sunday 11th June 2023) and at Alfreton after the 10.30 Mass on Sunday 18th July 2023. Treat yourself to a delicious butty so you don't have to cook breakfast when you get home. You can even take them home with you if you need to dash off.

Thank you to Alison Bailey, Catherine Galloway, Sheila Hill, Eileen Wragg, Bernadette Hough, Marie Orme, Clare, and Barrie Meloy, and, of course, our MC extraordinaire Gerry Molumby for the hard work they put into making the Parish Lunch Club last Monday a big success Thank you also to the pensioners for their generous donations which will go towards supporting parish finances. The next Pensioners lunch will be on Monday 3rd July 2023.

Sacred Heart: June is known as the month of the Sacred Heart of Jesus most simply because the solemnity of the Sacred Heart is celebrated during this month. This year, the solemnity falls on June 16.

Planned Giving envelopes: Would the parishioners who want to use Planned Giving envelopes please collect their named boxes from the back of the church.

Summer Socialising: From Saturday 27th May we are going to open the parish hall after 6.30pm Mass for socialising and a chat during the summer and the bar will be opened. It's a trial period so if the hall already booked it won't be available for the socialising. Enjoy the facilities.

Housebound Parishioners: Some of our housebound parishioners receive Holy Communion regularly through the Ministry of our Extra Ordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. If you are housebound and wish to receive the Holy Communion or if you know someone housebound who has suggested they would like Holy Communion please contact one of the following at Clay Cross: Bosko Joseph and Sheila Hall and Alfreton Fiona Molumby and Eleanor O'Donnell.

Julian of Norwich; This year marks the 650th anniversary of Julian of Norwich's 'Revelations of Divine love,' as relevant today as they were then. On Saturday 17th June from 10.30am- 4.00pm, a Quiet Day reflecting on her Wisdom will be held at the Diocesan Centre, Mornington Crescent, Mackworth, Derby, DE22 4BD. Tea and coffee provided, please bring a packed lunch. A donation of £10 (or whatever you can afford) is asked. To book email the Presentation Sisters at warsoppbvm@yahoo.com or telephone 01623 845091

An opportunity has arisen within the University of Loughborough Chaplaincy for a University Lead Chaplain. Loughborough University Chaplaincy is a multi faith chaplaincy covering both the East Midlands and London campuses where all faiths are supported and encouraged. This is a full-time role and you will be at the heart of shaping the future role and function of the Chaplaincy. There is an opportunity to take a well established team and together explore current best practice and then define it in fresh and innovative ways for the University and for the Higher Education sector. For more information contact Neil Budworth on 01509 222180 or n.budworth@lboro.ac.uk The closing date for applications is 25th June, and the salary is £34k-£44k.

Following last year's World Meeting of Family the Diocese of Nottingham will once again invite families from across the diocese to come together for a Mass and Celebration on Saturday 24th June. This year the host parish will be Sacred Heart Leicester, where Bishop Patrick McKinney will celebrate Mass at 3.00pm for families in the Diocese. The Mass will be followed by the opportunity to socialise with a barbeque, music, family games and activities, and an ice cream van in the grounds of the parish and Sacred Heart School next door. To help with catering numbers for the barbeque please book a free ticket at familymass2023.eventbrite.co.uk for each member of your family who is attending.

A qualified counsellor is required for a Post-Abortion Support Group, which it is hoped to establish in the Nottingham area for women who are struggling after abortion. As qualified counsellor is required to facilitate the group, alongside a co-facilitator. The group will run once a month, for up to 10 months of the year. To find out more about what would be involved and the remuneration please email clare@archtrust.org.uk

Visit www.dioceseofnottingham.uk/news to read the latest edition of our diocesan e-magazine. This modern, colourful, digital publication features stories and news from across the diocese and can be delivered straight to your email inbox by registering for the mailing list via the diocesan website homepage or by emailing naomi.roberts@dioceseofnottingham.uk

Are you a parent or carer of a school aged child? Would you like to know more about the Catholic faith? Why not join a programme that brings parents together from across the Diocese of Nottingham to do just that? Starting in the Academic Year 2023-2024 the Diocese of Nottingham will be offering Belief in Brief, a space twice every half-term for parents to meet online for an hour (just after school drop off) to explore a different aspect of the Catholic faith. Each session will have a short input followed by the opportunity to discuss this together and ask questions that you have. More information is on the poster at the noticeboard, and to book a place visit www.bookwen.com/nrcdes